TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
July 2,2018

The Town Council met July 2, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members:  Mayor Hight Chasity Chapman

Glenn Littleton

Marvin Crumpton

Marilyn Collins

Neil Benson
Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from June 4, 2018.
Council Member Collins moved to approve the Council Minutes from June 4, 2018 as
presented. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton.
New Business
Stephani Morgan not present.

Mayor Hight recognized Howey McNeill.

Howey McNeill explained the year end September 30, 2017 audit to the Council and
stated the Town is doing very well.

Department Heads

Chief Barnett had no business at this time.

Josh Parker with the Fire department told the Council that the movies in the park where
completed. The attendants was down due to the weather. They are thinking about doing it

another month next year.

Josh Parker also reported they are wanting to do some updates to the drill field so they
can start some classes to improve the training for the fireman.

Josh Parker reported he has a guy that is a firefighter I & II his name is Derick
Abernathy.



Council Member Crumpton moved to approve Derrick Abernathy as part time volunteer
fireman. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton.

Terry Jackson reported on lots of water leaks most of them service leaks.

Terry Jackson also reported he had and employee to quit and would like to make
Randolph Montoya full time he was hired part time for the summer.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve Randolph Montoya full time. Council
Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as
follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton

Terry Jackson reported he would be sending Nick Turner to water school here at Helen
Jenkins Chapel, it will be $300 for about 6 weeks.

Council Member Littleton asked about the Storm Shelter. Terry Jackson stated are
waiting on the contractor. Mayor Hight stated state he had spoken with Lee Helms and
he will be setting up for the final walk through.

Crystal Smith had no business at this time.

Mayor Hight reported the Swedish Queens are wanting to set the Tree planting for July
26™ at 6:30p.m. At Richard Wood Park.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Financial Statement as presented and
approve the bills transfer funds for July 2, 2018. Council Member Benson seconded the
motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member
Collins, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton.

Council Member Collins moved to go into an executive session. Council Member Benson
seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council
Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton

Council Member Crumpton moved to go back into regular session. Council Member
Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson, and Crumpton

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson, and
Crumpton.



Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



